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Newsletter 
Issue   88 ~ JUNE 2014 

Partnership Towns:ALBERTSLUND (Denmark), BORKEN (Germany), DAINVILLE (France), GRABOW(Germany),  
MÖLNDAL (Sweden), � Í � ANY (Czech Rep) Link Towns: Sisimiut (Greenland),Bolków (Poland), L’Viv (Ukraine) East Renfrewshire (Scotland) 

 The 2014 annual general meeting at the Evangelical Church Hall in Northwood Road was a combination 
of association business and social event to mark Roger Annable’s last AGM as Chairman. As in all of his previ-
ous years, Roger made short work of the business, which left ample time for reminiscences and good wishes.  At 
the time he was unaware that later in the month a much bigger social occasion was to be held in his honour (see 
page 4) 
 In his annual report Roger said that one of the highlights of the year had been the first Associations’ Fair 
ever held in Whitstable. Organised by Sally Dixon and Norman Fox, it was well attended and showcased many 
local groups. The year had also seen Borken host an excellent Network Conference and Albertslund held a simi-
larly successful Music Youth Camp which was attended by Phoenix Performing Arts.  
 Roger summarised the comings and goings held during the year, all of which have been reported in the 
Newsletter, but also paid special tribute to Graham Nicholson who had retired from teaching after many years, 
leaving it debatable whether the Community College would continue with international exchanges.  
 He described the fund raising activities for the year as “outstanding”, with the Charity Car Parking making 
a “significant” contribution. Harbour Day, the Christmas Market and the Coffee Morning at St Alphege had also 
added to funds. The Social Year included an excellent Seafood Supper, organised by Judy and Tom Sutton, a  
Valentine Supper organised by Gillian Michael, an interesting Wine Tasting Evening and Talk run by the French 
section and a St Lucia Brunch organised by Gill Fox. 
 John Horstkamp was thanked for continuing to maintain the Borken group’s membership. Roger empha-
sised the remarkable achievements of Sylvia Carter as the Borken co-ordinator.  Sylvia was standing down after 
twelve years. “She has done magnificent work in such a quiet, personal way to develop that deep friendship 
which now exists between hundreds of Whitstable and Borken people”. 
 Roger said the death of Josef Ehling signalled the end of an era which began in 1987 when, as Bürger-
meister, Josef had signed Borken into partnership with Whitstable. “Since then until the end he personally made 
the development of Partnership links a priority. He was a lovely, well respected ambassador who part- 
icularly loved Whitstable and his many good friends here”. 
 In handing over the baton of Chairmanship, he paid tribute to all of the people who had made important 
contributions to the wellbeing of WTA since its formation, not least his “long suffering wife” Linda who had 
been involved for all of the years the association had existed. He concluded by saying: “It has been a privilege to 
represent WTA internationally. Together we put Whitstable on the map of Europe. I thank all past and present 
members of the committee, particularly the co-ordinators, for all of their work on behalf of WTA and wish them 
well in building for the next thirty years”.                Cont: page 3 
 

Report of Annual General Meeting 
held Wednesday 19th March 2014 at Tankerton Evangelical Church Hall 

Masthead photo: The plate was presented to Roger Annable to commemorate his thirty years as Chairman of WTA 

During her speech (see p. 3) Gillian Michael, Secretary, said it was difficult to know how to mark the 
occasion of Roger’s retirement but the committee had decided that the only possible way was  to 
make him President. “I am sure you all agree this is the most appropriate honour we can make.  

So we are losing a Chairman and gaining a President”.  

“Losing a Chairman, gaining a President” 
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Contacts 
Chairman:  Graham Nicholson  
granich@globalnet.co.uk  
(T: 01795 420809) 
Secretary: Gillian Michael 
JOGI102@aol.com (T: 01227 793212) 
Treasurer: Carol Tadman  
caroltadman@hotmail.com  
(T:01227 791912) 
Membership secretary: Judy Sutton,  
tandjsutton@sky.com 
(T: 01227 276659) 
Social & Fund Raising Secretary:  
Dave Parris  
davidparris007@btinternet.com 
(T: 01227 261928) 
PARTNERSHIP TOWNS 
CO-ORDINATORS 
Albertslund David Carter  
davidcarter401@hotmail.com 
(T: 01227 272903 or 771022) 
Borken : Stephen and Janet Lloyd 
stephen.john.lloyd@gmail.com  
Borken Membership Secretary: 
 John Horstkamp, jolabodo@t-online.de 
Dainville:  Ann Moulton  
admoulton8@googlemail.com 
T: 01227 773182 
Grabow: Sylvia Carter 
Contact: as David Carter 
Mölndal:  Gill and Norman Fox 
Co-ordinators (as below) 
� í� any Gillian Michael (as above) 
YOUTH CO-ORDINATOR   
Graham Nicholson  
granich@globalnet.co.uk  
(T: 01795 420809) 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR:   
Norman Fox  nafox@tinyworld.co.uk 
(T:01227 265301)  
PRODUCTION  : Gill Fox, (as  above) 
WTA WEBSITE: 
www.whitstabletwinningassociation.eu   

Also FACEBOOK 

Independent and Self Funding  
    Fostering International Friendship     

At the first Committee Meeting following the 
AGM, Graham Nicholson was elected Chairman. 
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Cont: from p.1.    Secretary Gillian Michael stressed Roger’s “huge contribution” to WTA and twinning generally. 
She said:  “He has served WTA unstintingly since the inception of an idea for such an association. Whilst work-
ing full time, raising a family, having other commitments, WTA has always been at the forefront of everything he 
has done….you only have to ask Linda”.  
 She also said Roger had “lived and breathed” WTA for thirty years, always thinking of the next event, or 
the way forward, never letting WTA stand still “and as such has made us very successful in international relation-
ships”. She emphasised the support of the committee “if only to keep his feet on the ground and from time to time 
tell him ‘no’”. 
 She continued that Roger would be a hard act to follow “but that is not to say we can’t. It will just be  
different…and I’m sure the speeches will be shorter”! 
 Roger having already been made a life member, Gillian said it was difficult to know how to mark the occa-
sion of his retirement but it was decided that the only possible title was President. “Obviously this is a unique sit-
uation and one I am sure you all agree is the most appropriate honour we can make. So we are losing a Chair-
man and gaining a President”.  

 Gillian thanked the committee for their work over the year 
and encouraged members to support the various events planned for 
2014 (all are on the Events list on the back page of this Newsletter 
and on the website) and also mentioned that Phoenix Performing 
Arts group planned to perform Romeo and Juliet in Albertslund 
and Mölndal. 
 She said it was encouraging to see Tankerton Football Club 
and Canterbury Harriers developing their partnerships with Dain-
ville and she hoped visits to other partner towns would come about.  
 Norman Fox said that the year’s Charity Car Parking Days 
had brought £1400 to the association but because so many local 
organisations had realised what a successful fund raiser parking 
had become, the number of days offered to WTA for 2014 amount-
ed to only six. However, they 
were almost all Bank Holidays 
and during the Oyster Festival 
so in spite of the reduction and 
the fact that the school now 
demanded £10 a session for 
insurance purposes, there was 

every chance that income would not be drastically reduced. 
 The Chairman announced that Honorary Life Membership had been 
awarded to Audrey Randall who had been involved in WTA from the begin-
ning and, amongst other things, had held “legendary” Christmas parties as 
well as being the first Treasurer.  Audrey had been awarded her certificate at 
home on the morning of the  AGM because she had suffered a fall and was 
unable to attend the meeting. 
 The Arthur Pearce Award went to Graham Nicholson for his work in 
maintaining school exchanges at a time when finding hosts for visiting students had become difficult. He was 
commended for his “dedication in providing international status for the Community College”.  ���������	 �

  
 
������������������������������������������������������������� ����   
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�������� ~ 
At the AGM I had a lovely surprise.  When Siegbert Hohaus  
retired from Remigius Hauptschule, he was presented with a 
picture by Whitstable artist John Cann. Roger presented me  
with a copy of this picture as a gift for my own retirement.   
It is a lovely reminder of the places and people associated  
with the exchange over the twenty five years and one which I 
will  always treasure. 
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Quite how Gillian Michael managed to organise such a 
large international event to mark the retirement of 
Roger Annable as Chairman of WTA without him 
knowing will remain a mystery. But on the evening of 
March 21 at St Andrew’s 
Church Hall friends and 

representatives from Whitstable’s twin towns gathered for a memorable oc-
casion and one that was worthy of its intention: to pay tribute to a man who 
had devoted so much to the cause and success of twinning over thirty years. 
 Linda Annable, who had also been kept in the dark about the event,  
except the date and venue, said “He knew something was going on but it was 
only when I said we were going to St Andrew’s Hall that he began to suspect 
it was something more than a small gathering of a few WTA friends”. 
 On arrival Roger was immediately met by friends from the partnership 
towns and WTA who had worked with him over many years to maintain 
Whitstable’s links with those towns The event itself  started with a typically 
lively, exciting stage performance by Phoenix Performing Arts (including a 
song about Roger and his contribution to their success). The group is close to Roger’s heart (he is pa-
tron) since he has been helping them achieve international recognition by arranging performances in the 
partner towns. Their leader, Sophie Guariglia, was the first of the evening to pay tribute to him for the 

help and encouragement he had given them and for his determina-
tion to continue doing so. 
 Further generous tributes flowed, led by Albertslund’s Kai 
Nielsen, known as the “Godfather” of the European Network. Kai 
said the meaning of twinning was to bring people together for  
mutual understanding and to provide a base for personal friend-
ship. After outlining the way the network had developed, he said: 
“WTA has fully mastered the idea and made a European Network 
become a reality and it has been done, Roger, during your time as 
Chairman. It has been with your leadership that the European Net-
work has moved from an idea to reality. Thank you for your enthu-
siasm. Thank you for your warm hospitality. Thank you for your 
friendship. Dear Linda and dear Roger, I wish you all the best”.  
 Rolf Lürhmann (Borken Bürghermeister) said the fact that 
the flame of friendship (picture next page) between Borken and 

Whitstable had been burning for so long and so strongly truly proved the significance of the work Roger 
had done over many years. Siegbert Hohaus (Borken) said he was proud of the long lasting friendship 
between the towns but Roger had always empha-
sised that partnership was more about the people 
than the towns. 
 Ann Moulton relayed the good wishes of the 
Mayor of Dainville, Franç����  Rossignol (who had 
been detained because of Election work), while 
Vladimir Polensky (� í� any) said how important it 
was that the WTA, under Roger’s Chairmanship, 
had persevered with the link between the towns.  
 Lars Andersen (Mölndal) mischievously 
fooled everyone by making out that the whole of 
his speech would be in Swedish. Ulrich Schült 
(Grabow) and John Queen (East Renfrewshire) 
added their very personal contributions. Various 
gifts were presented (a Scotch from John, of 
course, with some comments about the Chairman 
“maturing with age”). 

��������	
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������������������	��� �

Kai Nielsen and Lars Andersen 

 Vladimir Polensky and Petra brought from 
� í� any a very special T-shirt for  Roger. 
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 Roger himself responded to all of the speakers individ-
ually, explaining the way the partnership agreements had 
come about in each town and he particularly thanked the  
people who had laid the foundations of what had become a 
widespread network. He said it had been a privilege to repre-
sent Whitstable internationally and that the evening’s event 
was celebration of WTA’s success that had overcome early 
public scepticism. 
 Linda (who Roger said had given so much support to 
his work over thirty years) was presented with a large      
bouquet and Linda Winter was thanked for all of the hard 
work involved in providing the buffet. 
 The evening was without doubt one of the most  
memorable occasions in the history of Whitstable Twinning 
Association. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Before the guests left for 
home on Sunday morn-
ing, Linda and Roger 
held Open House to 
round off the weekend in 
bright sunshine. 

THANKS FROM THE PRESIDENT    ~  Wow what a send-off! 
  

Very many thanks to everyone who came or helped with the Farewell Party to celebrate my  
thirty years as Chairman of WTA.  A special thank you to Gillian who went to extraordinary 

lengths to keep everything a secret involving many people and even sending people who normally 
stay with Linda and me into hosts outside Whitstable in case they were recognised.  

Well Done Gillian! 
 Yes it was a complete surprise that my best friends from all over Europe (over twenty of 
them) walked through the door, taking time out of their busy schedules and travelling great  

distances.   Then my daughter Victoria with Mark and the grandchildren, Luke and Duncan and 
to top it all PPA performing on stage with Sophie having written a special song for me. 

I was completely overwhelmed.  
 The Whitstable Times gave the event a full page spread with colour photographs. 

Thank you for all the kind words and lovely gifts.  
                       It was a unique, very special occasion that I shall always remember.      

     ���������	
��  

More  

photos 

on page 11   
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Think our Oyster Festival.     This lively event ta kes place not far from Calais, over the weekend 
with the highlight being a parade in the late after noon on Sunday (including giants, with Lily 

from Herne Bay among them) and activities taking pl ace all day. Plenty of food besides mussels. 
Approximate timings:  Leave Whitstable 6.30 am for ferry.   
     Arrive Wimereux 11am local time. 
     Leave Wimereux 9.30pm 
     returning to Whitstable about 1.00am local tim e. 
The cost of this trip will depend on the number of people who wish to go.   
For a minibus and up to 20 people, the cost will be  £40 per person.  Larger 
coaches will be a little less.  

In order to ensure we can book a ferry and the tran sport,  

the last date for signing up is 9th June. 
 
Please contact Graham Nicholson by email granich@gl obalnet.co.uk   
or ring 01795 420809 and leave a message.   
                          This trip is open to WTA members, families and frie nds. 

    HARBOUR DAY  ~  AUGUST 9th  
This is an important fund-raising opportunity for WTA 
and once again we are taking a stall at this popular event. 
Our theme this year is  

Jewellery, boxed games and jigsaws. �
Please sort through your drawers and cupboards as we 
would be delighted to receive donation of these items.  
Please contact Carol Tadman: caroltadman@hotmail.com 
or 01227 791912. 
  Your help is much appreciated. 
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Dainville celebrates in style…again 
 
The Portefaix, held for the first time in 2000, celebrates the town 
���������		
����
������
�
����
���������
�������
�� �����
������	��
cals, led by a councillor, spend two years planning this weekend 
of fun and festivity and there is always a theme. This time it was 
Transportation. 
 
As representatives of Whitstable, Roger and Linda Annable took 
the Giant for the parade, John Michael took his motorbike (see 
photo below) and the Phoenix Performing Arts dancers, led by 
Sophie Guariglia, performed their spectacular routines in the main 
field. They had been invited to appear again following their previ-
ous success at this event.  
 
On the Saturday evening hundreds attended a meal in the Salle 
Polyvalente, accompanied by live music. As an outsider, I really 
appreciate the facilities on offer to the 5,500 Dainville citizens: 
the sports field, the park, the huge multi-use hall, the clubs and 
halls for all sorts of meetings, creating a real community. 

It is really all worth celebrating and the Dainvillois celebrate in style.                     ������
�����
 

��������	�
��	������
����		����� Sam (the Whitstable Giant) and the Phoenix  
Performing Arts Roadshow featured prominently in the Portefaix Festival in Dainville. Glorious weather 
accompanied the participants in the Parade through the Town, with John Michael on his vintage motor-

cycle and Mayor Françoise Rossignol on 
her bike!  
 
There were high divers plunging from a 
great tower and PPA were excellent on 
stage with singers, dancers and Hip Hop 
routines. You could always get a cool 
Spitfire beer from the English Pub and 
Saturday evening was enjoyed at a huge 
dinner at the Sports Hall with dancing to a 
French group including musicians who 
had played at our Millennium Music Festi-
val in 2000.   
 
Congratulations to Dainville on a great 
show and many thanks to hosts, Jean-
Pierre and Janine, Alain and Monique.   
 

 
This is a gentle reminder to whose who have not pai d their  

Membership subscriptions to WTA this year.  Please contact Judy Sutton,  
tandjsutton@sky.com (T: 01227 276659) if you are no t sure if you have. 

John and Françoise together with Anne Queen in the Parade. John is on his Matchless G9, on which he has ridden to the 
twinned towns in the past. John also displayed other classic motorcycles. 
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Dainvillois and locals learn a lot 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We always look forward to the visit from the Dainvillois to Whitstable. We know before we start 
that it is going to be enjoyable. This year was no exception. 
 
We spent a day in Greenwich, where the sun shone briefly, of course. It is always fascinating to 
visit a well know place and see it anew through the eyes of people who are there for the first time. 
 
On Sunday our guided tour of Whitstable harbour taught us as much as it taught our visitors.  
 
David Carter’s in-depth personal knowledge of the history of the port was fascinating and we 
eventually had to tear our visitors away to get to the Marine Hotel in time for lunch. 
 
However enjoyable these trips are, they are just the framework on which we hang our close and 
long-lasting friendships. They show just how much people are prepared to do to help out when a 
hitch occurs – such as taking in an extra, unknown, couple at the last minute (thank you David 
and Jo). As well as the many long-term friends, it was good to welcome new faces, including a 
grandchild of one of our original French couples.  A good sign for the future. ������
�����

Bistro evening  
 
This event was well attended and thoroughy enjoyed 
by all. The food was excellent. Serving the main 
course buffet style worked well. Many thanks must go 
to Ann and her catering crew from the Dainville 
Group.  
This was the first time the venue for this annual  
occasion was the Umbrella Centre, but unfortunately  
we were led to believe that the kitchen would be clos-
ing next day and the staff “were losing their jobs”.  
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   Danish adult education students learn about Whitstable  
 
 On Thursday May 8 a group of twenty members of the English class of Albertslund Language 
School, led by Grethe Lindner, visited Whitstable for an enjoyable day. We met in Harbour Street and 
went on a short town tour, first through the harbour and up to the Castle, wandering through the  
gardens and inside for coffee and cakes…well, why not? 
 Afterwards we went out through the tea gardens to the front for a view over the sea and the 
Street, which was mostly covered by the sea by then! Down along the seafront to the harbour for a 
short history of the town’s development and harbour life.  
 Passing the Whitstable Yacht Club and Reeves Beach, the Oyster House and the small huts and 
stores, we paused to look at “The Favourite”.  Across the Island Wall and through, you guessed it, 
Squeezegut Alley. No visit would be complete without it. Only just time to go up through the High 
Street before arriving at the “Over 60’s Centre”. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We sat back and rested for a while as the fish and chips were collected from the “7 Seas” in Canterbury 
Road.  We all enjoyed the evening, chatting, eating and drinking until it was time to take our guests 
back to the motel at Harbledown.  It seemed a lot had been done in not much more than half a day. 
Thanks to the “Over 60’s” centre, the 7 Seas and our willing band of helpers, as always. 
��������������������������������������������������� ��������������������������������������������������� ���������	
� �

Cont: from p.5 

Friends from 
far and near 
enjoyed the 
‘do’ in Roger’s 
honour. 
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WTA EVENTS 
2014 
June  
8 WTA running Charity Car Parking, Whitstable Junior School—contact Norman Fox 
21 Jazz event to be held at the Vicarage - contact Gillian Michael (see page 7) 
July 
5�� Dainville Group Summer Lunch in Whitstable—contact Ann Moulton (see p    ) 
7�� WTA running Charity Car Parking, Whitstable Junior School—contact Norman Fox 
27  Wimereux Mussel Festival—contact Graham Nicholson (see p 6) 
31 WTA running Charity Car Parking, Whitstable Junior School—contact Norman Fox 
August 
9�� Harbour Day—contact Carol Tadman (see p.6) 
10�� WTA running Charity Car Parking, Whitstable Junior School—contact Norman Fox 
September 
5-7 WTA members to visit Albertslund – contact David Carter 
6 Albertslund Associations’ Day – contact David Carter 
27 Whitstable Associations’ Fair, St Alphege Church – contact Norman Fox and Sally Dixon 
27 Dainville Group Cake Stall at Braderie in Dainville – contact Ann Moulton 
October 
4 German Themed event—contact Stephen and Janet Lloyd 
17 Dainville Group Autumn Social. Full details nearer the date – contact Ann Moulton 
November 
11�� WTA Group to attend Armistice Day in Dainville – contact Ann Moulton 
15/16  International Partnership Network Meeting to be held in Mölndal. 
30 N.B. REVISED DATE -WTA fundraising stall at Tankerton Christmas Market, Whitstable Castle 

– contact Gillian Michael 
December 
14� Swedish themed event to mark St Lucia Day  – contact Gill and Norman Fox 
 Other dates for your diary: ����������	
����
���������������������	���
�� -��
��������������������
���������	�����
������� �������������
�
����������� �������!"�#$� %���! ���!&��'��
 ��(��
�
��) ��

N.B. All contact details  

are given on page 2 

 
Very many thanks to all the helpers and those who d onated  

goods and cakes to the very successful Coffee Morni ng held  
At St Alphege Church, on Saturday 12th April, not f orgetting  

those who came along to support WTA and spent money .  

          As the Gorrell Tank Car Park is closed,  
the present venue for the Whitstable Market is  

Tankerton Car Park. 
Please continue to support the traders. 

Market Day Thursday as usual. 
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